
PICNIC JUNE 10
LANE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

The previously postponed staff pknic has

rest liK'i'ilfd for MorwJa), June 10, ad
vises Social Committee Chairman RAY

NOTT. U will be held in Areas C and D

at Armitage Park, beginning at 6 p.m.
If rain again blesses us, the party is to

shift to the nearby home of PAUL and

KAHLN LANSDOWNE, at 10 Donovan Dr.,
Eugene. Directions and other data will be

forihcoming, Ray says.
Bring food and silverware for your fam

ily. Coffee, punch, ice cream, paper plates
and cups will be furnished by the Staff As
sociation.

MONDAY, JUNE 3, 1968urry your claims

Get your travel amd other expense claims
in monthly if you want them tn be honored.
The Board of Education m.ide d Oei:

Wednesday that it frowns on approving
“stale” claims. Late bills make it dif

ficult to keep the college’s fisral outlook
in clear focus.

THIS WEEK
MONDAY, JUNE 3

Adult Education graduation ceremony, 8
p.m., Cottage Grove High School

TUESDAY, JUNE 4

President’s Cabinet, 9:30 a.m., KLCC studio
Adult Education graduation ceremony, 8

p.m., Elmira High School

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 5

Curriculum Committee, 11:30 a.m., Room

32-B, Eugene campus

Adult Education graduation ceremony, 8
p.m.,' Siuslaw High School

THURSDAY, JUNE 6

-Adult Education graduation ceremony, 8

p.m., Briggs Junior High School, Spring-
field

Job shift

BOB MARSHALL moves from director of

Special Manpower Programs to director of
admissions on July 1. The Board of Edu

cation approved th? switch Wednesday night.
Applicants for Bob’s old job are being
sought.

Bob also has been appointed as the col
lege’s liaison person with the Lane Human

Resources Planning Council. His appoint
ment by President DALE PARNELLfollows
a suggestion by Board member BOB ACK

ERMAN that someone make it a point to
advise LHR of the resources for the poor
available at LCC.

GRADUATION

A half dozen graduation ceremonies are
being conducted around the college district
this s^eek for recipients of 170 Adult Ed

ucation Department high school diplomas.
Students' range in age from 17 to 65.

The ceremonies include:

--June 3 at 8 p.m. in the Cottage Grove
High School library. BUCK BAILEY, place
ment director, will speak. Adult Education
Coordinator JORIS JOHNSON will intro

duce the speaker and award scholarships.
—June 4 at 8 p.m. in the Elmira High

School Little Auditorium. Adult Education

Coordinator NILE WILLIAMS will speak.
--June 5 at 8 p.m. in the Siuslaw High

School library. Board of Education vice
chairman ALBERT BRAUER will speak.

--June 6 at 8 p.m. in the Briggs Junior
High School rafeteria at ^ringfield. Board
member LYLE SWETLAND will speak.
Dean of Instruction LEWIS CASE will in

troduce the speaker and award scholar
ships.

—June 7 at 8 p.m. in the South Eugene
High School cafeteria. Dr. CASE will speak.
Associate Dean of Instruction RAY LA-

GRANDUER will introduce the speaker
and award scholarships.

—June 7 at 8 p.m. at Oakridge High
School. JACK CARTER, director of student

activities, will speak.

--June I! 3T H p.m. in tbe Elmirs High
School Little Auditorium. Board member

CLIFFORD MrtT^ON will speak. GEILVLD
RASMUSSEN, asscx:iate dean of instruction,
will introduce the speaker and present
awards.

FRIDAY, JUNE 7

Spring Term ends
■^dult Education graduation ceremony, South

Eugene High School
Adult Education ceremony, Oakridge High

School

GOLF TOURNAMENT

Male faculty members are invited to partr
icipate in a LCC golf tournament on Mon
day afternoon, June 10, at the Emerald
Valley Golf Course at Creswell. Fees total
|4. Contact Prof MEL KRAUSE for details.

COMING UP

Monday, June 10: Staff picnic at Armitage
Park, 6 p.m.

Tuesday, June 11: Adult Education graduation
ceremony, Elmira High School

Wednesday, June 12: Board of Education
meeting, 7:30 p.m., KLCC studio

Monday, June 17: Summer Term begin
C hange ask ed

The Curriculum Committee will recom

mend to the OCC A that it change the require -
ment of a high school diploma or equivalent
before admission to requiring a student
to obtain the high school diploma or equiv
alent before completing the program.
The committee also has recommended to

the LCC administration that the present

requirement of 51 college transfer hours,
among the 93 required for the A.A. degree,
be retained. There has been discussion of

requiring 93 transfer hours for the A.A.
Retention of the present policy was urged

for four reasons; 1) it provides opportun
ity to explore other curriculums; 2) it
still maintains the basic group require
ments; 3) the A.A. is not a transferable
object; 4) the A.A. does not guarantee
transferability.

The Roundup is prepared by the
Office of Information Services at

Lane Community College, 200 N.

Monroe, Eugene, Ore. 97402.

This is the last issue of The Round

up for the regrilar college year. Pub
lication during the summer will be key
ed to need. After July 1, when new

money replenishes the postal fund.
The Roundup will again be mailed to
staff members’ homes.

change
Students who live out of the LCC district

must pay the full out-of-district or out
state tuition, whichever is appropriate,
regardless of the program they're enrolled
in. Establishment of regional programs by
the Board of Education did not idrry with
it any reduction of tuition for out-of-dis-
trict enrollees.
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Round the campus
These Adult Ed classes began the week

of May 13: Uphoisterv in Cottage Grove
on May 13, Uptooistery at Paragon Building
on May 14, Investments at Eugene campus
0/ May 15. All meet from 7-10 p.m.

The English As a Second Language class
sponsored by the Department of Develop

mental Education held a pot luck picnic
at Lamb Cottage, Skinner’s Butte Park, on
Saturday, June 1 from 4:30 to 8 p.m.

Students shared native dishes from such

countries as: Japan, Korea, Cuba, Ven¬
ezuela, Peru, Iran, Tiawan, Greece, India,
Denmark, Egypt, Holland, Morocco, Af
ghanistan, Mexico, Okinawa, Yugoslavia,
France, Czechoslovakia, and the Philip
pines.

Dr. HOWARD BIRD, director of Develop
mental Education, and Mrs. HELENE
LOOMB, supervisor of Adult Basic Educa
tion, were special guests.

President DALE PAHNELL is no longer
holding Monday afternoon open office hours.
His two jobs are keeping him hopping.

Miss Shirley Jarrott, director of Psy
chiatric Nursing ©diifation at the Oregon

State Hospital,spoke to JOaN COHEN's Psy
chology 203 classes last week. Her topic
was the role of psychiatric nurses and
aides in dealing with the emotionally and
behaviorally disturbed patients. She dis
cussed at length characteristics such as
loneliness and anxiety. Her talkwas so sen
sitively given that she literally held the
students spellbound, Joan says.

Starting Fall Term, all LCC credit clas
ses will be held on the new campus. The

present Bethel and Springfield campuses
will be abandoned.

A Chinese cooking class will be offered
by the Adult Education Department, be
ginning Wednesday, June 5, at 7 p.m. at
the YM-YWCA. Tuition and supplies total
$20.

HELEN HAYTIIE, secretary to the Presi
dent, will accompany her boss to the State
Department of Education sometime after
July 1. Helen has been with Dale for six

years, including time spent at the Lane
County Intermediate Education District.
She has been an educational secretary for 18

years.

GAIL CURRIN, secretary ot BOB MAR
SHALL, and SHARON HARWOOD, switch
board operator, terminated employment
Friday. It’s baby time.

Most Summer Term classes will be con

ducted at the Springfield campus. Exer
tions: P.E, classes in body building and

gymnastics will be held at Bethel and a
drafting class will be held at Eugene.

JOE MALIK, administrative intern, exit
ed this week amid a flurry of tributes. He’s
headed for a teaching post at the University
of Colorado. A cake shared by staff members

in the president’s office suite was decor
ated with a “Goodbv” and drawings of a

poto aad a lock. At the Board of Education
mM^ing, Joe pulled a chain on a core
shaped peefcage and out jumped a Polish
sausage.

An rholstery class began in Cottage
Grove on May 20 under the Adult Ed. pro
gram.

JED MERRILL and HERB PRUETT have

been appointed members of the Vocational
Trade-Technical Advisory Committee for

Industrial Education Department at

Oregon State University. At the meeting
May 22, new curriculum and course con
tent were considered for future develop
ment. It was proposed that vocational work
in the community college be transferrable
into the Industrial Education program. This
proposal received favorable response and
may be initiatednext year.

If vocational persons at LCC have sug
gestions for improvement of teacher edu
cation programs at Oregon State Univer
sity at the undergraduate or graduate level
or indevelopmentof accreditationcourses,
contact Jed or Herb immediately.

An 18-hour supplementary class for em

ployed nurse aides began Monday, May 20,
at 200 N. Monroe, under the auspices of
Adult Education.

the

The Biology 103 class took Its annual field
trip to the coast at Cape Arago May 18
to study intertidal plants and animals. A
group of nearly 50 biology students and the

biology instructors made the all day trip.
The weather was perfect and the grewp
observed more than 60 species of organ
isms.

JOLENE BOWERS has succeeded GAIL

CURRIN as secretary in the office of ^cial
Manpower Programs.

A shower for SHARON HARWOOD was

given Wednesday, May 28, by SANDY HOF
FMAN and PAT LOHN. The shower was

well attended by members of the classified
staff. A special thanks to Mrs. Wellborn,
Pat’s mother, for the beautiful cake and the
lovely party decorations. Many compliments
were made about these. Sharon was so

pleased with all the gifts for the “little
one.

The LCC LIBEC (Labor-Industry-Bus
iness-Education-Council) advisory com
mittee is comprised of 15 key leaders in
the main stream of the area’s economy:
Fred Brecne, Eugene Chamber of Commer
ce; Don Davidson, Daridsoc Indostries,
Inc.; Paul Ehingtr, Hines Lumber Co.;
Ehrman Ghistlna, Giustina Brothers Lum
ber Co.; Jens Horstnip, Eugene BuUdiag
Trades; Harold Ayers, GeorfU-Paciflc;
John McEweo, Weyerhaoater Compeey; Dan
Dlnge, First National Bank; WUUam liorse,
Uotm Brotters; WUikm

Pacific; Ed Pitkin, Eugene Fruit Growers
Assoclatkm; Richard Portwood, Pacific
Northwest ^11; Byro* Price, Eugene Water
aai Electric Board; Robert Sailtk. ^rli^-
Flekl Chamber of Commerce, Carlton
Woodward, Village Green,

WINNIE WESTFALL is the new switch

board operator at the Eugene campus. She
succeeds SHARON HARWOOD.

BRUCE REID, English, has resigTied.WCK EYMANN, funding specialist, won
his primary contest handily in the race
for Leglslativa {nsthaa No. 4 In Lane New personnel hired by the Board of

Education Wednesday night included: JAMES
COX, data processing and business; ROSA
MARKS, Study Skills Center; GERALD ME
IER, forestry; DAVID ROOF, counselor-
instructor. ROGER HOUGLUM wUl act as

chairman of the Electronics Department
next year along with managing KLCC-FM.

Coui^. He’ll ogpoee Springfield fuel deal
er Ed BflMett, a RepeUican, in the Nov.
4 general election.

,Soidhem

LCC secretaries and friends honored

MDTA secretafy GAIL CURRIN with a
baby shower the evening of May 20 at the
home of FLORENCE HEDDEN. U was a

patio party with appropriate sound effects
of “showers on the patio roof.” Co-host-
esses were EDNA CLEMENT and JEAN

SPECHT.

Gail has been with LCC and the Eu^ne
Technical-Vocatfonal for the past six years.
Hay 31 was Gail’s last day at work.

In Connecticut, it Is illegal to sell pick
les that collapse in their own juice wtwD

dr<^)ped from a height of 12 inches. When
so dropped, they must not only remain
whole but bounce. The law does not say
how high.

At least two other Oregon communtty
colleges, besides Lane, reportedly won
tax bases at the May 28 election. Mt. Hood
voters approved an $875,000 base. Tbe
amount won by South Western was not
learned.


